MEMORANDUM

DATE: January 25, 2010

TO: Chief of Police Don Carey

FROM: Sergeant Daniel Lynch ©© EDD Y
Internal Affairs Unit

SUBJECT: Investigation of Ofc. Frank Carter/ 1A-09-059

During Internal Affairs Investigation 2009-059 I have possibly developed probable cause
against Officer Frank Carter for Official Misconduct (F.S.S. 838.022), and Falsifying
Official Records (F.S.S 839.13).

It is therefore my recommendation this case be turned over to the Florida Department of
Law Enforcement. I also request this administrative investigation be tolled until the
Florida Department of Law Enforcement has a chance to review the findings.

If you have any questions about this memorandum please let me know and I will make
myself available to you.



